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WEST WALES REGIONAL ATHLETICS COUNCIL

Annual General Meeting of the West Wales Regional Athletics Council

Held via Teams on Wednesday 25th November 2020
PRESENT: Hedydd Davies (Chairman), Nathan Jones (Secretary), Andrew Jenkins (West Wales Clubs Manager), Steve Jones (Afan Nedd Tawe Schools Athletics Association), Sue Alvey (Chair of General Council), Rob Campion (Llanelli AC), Steve Hames (Neath Harriers), Nathan Phillips (Swansea Harriers), Bernard Henderson (Port Talbot Harriers), Dic Evans (Chair of FMR/Trail Running)
Chairman Hedydd Davies welcomed those present to the region’s 24th Annual General Meeting.
01.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received on behalf of Les Cuthbert and Tony Clements
02.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The minutes of the AGM of 26 June 2019 were checked for accuracy and accepted as a true record.
03
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Hedydd Davies spoke on some of the points written in his Chairman’s report including the work of the region in the past 12 months – events and activities, committees, clubs, awards and schools.
The committee thanked Hedydd for his tireless work as the Region’s Chairman over the last 40 years.

04
TREASURER’S REPORT

Les Cuthbert prepared a financial report up to November 2020 with £15,474.58 in the current account at present.
05
OFFICIALS SECERETARY’S REPORT
Donald Melrose was thanked for his excellent admin work to get officials availability for regional events. Good number of officials, chiefs and other club volunteers present for the West Wales Indoor and Outdoor Championships in 2019 and January 2020.
06
WEST WALES CLUBS MANAGER REPORT
West Wales’ Clubs Manager Andrew Jenkins reported on some of the activities in the region which were held before the sport was suspended. Prior to being on furlough, the following activities had taken place: L1 Official courses, UK coaching courses face to face and virtually, Leading Athletics, West Wales schools competitions at primary and secondary level, Primary Run, Jump, Throw and gave support to Dyfed Schools teachers for Welsh cross country and sportshall competitions.

There are currently 19 affiliated clubs in the West Wales region and good communication have been had with all clubs during the COVID-19 pandemic and continues at the present time as some club activity returns.

07
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND DELEGATES
The following were elected to serve for the year 2020/21
Chairman: Rob Campion
Hon Secretary: Nathan Jones
Hon Treasurer: Les Cuthbert
Officials Secretary: To be confirmed
Welfare Officer: Sue Alvey / other to be confirmed
West Wales Track & Field Competition Coordinator: Andrew Jenkins, Nathan Jones, plus others

West Wales Cross Country and Road Running Competition Coordinator: Rob Campion

West Wales Mountain and Trail Running Competition Coordinator: Dic Evans
Delegates to Welsh Athletics Committees
General Council: Rob Campion, Dic Evans
Endurance Officials Committee: Steve Hames
Track & Field Committee: Jake Morgan
CC/Road Running Committee: Kevin Tobin
FMR/Trail Running Committee: Dic Evans
08
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

No Other Business

09
NOTICE OF MOTION


None
10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 10th February 2020 at 7.00. Face to face or virtually to be confirmed.
Nathan Jones
Hon Secretary
